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Alarums and Diversions 
 
Recently I have realized that the reaction I have to someone’s mention of the 
Principles of the Unitarian Universalist Association must be similar to that of 
someone who has in the past suffered religious abuse to words that bring up that 
past, like god, or faith or any of the others that create that kind of knee-jerk 
response. That’s the response I have when someone quotes or even merely cites 
that particular list or something on it. It seems to me that to use it in such a way, as 
if it were holy writ handed down like the tablets of the law to Moses, undercuts the 
very basis of our religion, the freedom of thought, belief and conscience that is our 
unique gift to religious discourse in this divided world.  
 
It doesn’t help that I was there when it was formulated and saw the various 
competing pressures that made it the inoffensive document that it is, that in fact 
says nothing in the least descriptive about the particularity of our faith. There is 
nothing in it that would be repudiated by any liberal religious congregation, be it 
American Baptist, UCC, Reform Judaism or any of the others — or for that matter 
the Rotary Club or the League of Women Voters. Too often when someone asks 
one of us what Unitarian Universalists believe, instead of saying that we are free to 
believe what our minds and consciences have convinced us is true, we whip out 
the copy of the Principles that we carry around with us and think we’ve said 
everything necessary. It isn’t even a good beginning. It omits one of our primary 
purposes, to promote good character — honor, integrity, fortitude, and so forth — 
in our children and in ourselves. 
 
One of our very few internationally known theologians, Charles Hartshorne, was a 
member of our Austin, Texas, church. His minister told me that he would come 
into church, look at the list of principles that they had displayed on the wall and 
mutter, “Inherent worth and dignity? Humph!” He was well into his 90s by then 
but as clear in his thinking as he ever had been. And he was right. The original 
purpose of that clause was to affirm that all people should be treated with respect, 
that color, creed, sex or sexual orientation, class, education level or national origin 
made no difference to an individual’s basic worth.  
 
            “Alarums” continued on page 3………. 
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 Months of Sundays 
 

May 5  “Hallmark Holidays” Rev. Katy Korb 
 
 

May 12  “A Mother’s Love”  
    Mark Spivey 
 

May 19  “Discipline for disciples “ 
    Rev. Katy Korb 
 
 

May 26 “An Un-supernatural God”    Rev. Katy Korb 

May 
Celebrations 
Anniversary 

30—Robb Sanborn &  
Allen Becker 

 

Birthdays  
9—Dani Skrzypek 

16—Michael Manning 
18—Mike Manning 
22—Kent Fanning 
25—Joan Barclay 

Treasurer’s report – 
Below is a snapshot of income and expenses for March. You can find each month’s full financial report on 
the UU St. Pete web site under the “Get Involved” and “Documents” tabs at the top of the page. 
March 2013 financial highlights: 
 

Total revenue: $21,396 
Pledges: $12,262 
Endowment contribution: $3,191 
Sunday services: $1,058 
Building use: $624 
Special projects/other income: $3,411 
Designated funds: $850 
 
Total expenses: $17,245 
Compensation: $12,532 
Program expenses: $678 
Building expenses: $2,450 
Other expenses: $1,526 
Designated funds: $59 
 
Any questions? I’ll be glad to answer them. 
Margie Manning, Treasurer 

……….“Alarums” from page 1 
 

That is a vitally important understanding. The problem is when it is used to justify refusing to hold people 
accountable for their behavior. It happens in our churches all the time. When someone behaves in a disruptive, 
sometimes even dangerous way, and someone else tries to do something about it the cry goes up that that 
person’s inherent worth and dignity aren’t being respected. Charles Hartshorne would have argued that they 
didn’t have worth and dignity to respect if they couldn’t behave respectfully or with integrity to others.  
 

Someone asked me the other day why I didn’t talk about the Principles more. Now you know. 

Katy  
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Please refer to the on-line calendar at our web site for updates WWW.uustpete.org 
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Group Contacts 
 
 

Administrative 
Margie Manning 374-0570 
 
Building & Grounds 
Fred Russell 542-5449 
 
Care Ministry 
Joan Barclay 
520-8922 
 
Children’s Religious 
Education  
Dolores Benjamin  
360-7592  
 
Communications 
Working Group 
Eric Mitchell 
327-9454  
 
Hospitality Team 
Sue Price 
290-9910  
 
Congregational Life 
Ministry 
Dave Coale  898-8038 
 
Music 
Jim Culver  616-318-4664 
 
Program Council 
Karen Coale 898-8038 
 
Scope 
J Peter Schultes 898-3294 
 
Social Justice 
Handcrafters Subministry 
Dani Skryzpek 488-3601 
Homeless Subministry 
  Reggie Craig  631-1031 
Migrant Subministry 
  Karen Coale  898-8038 
 
UU Service Committee 
Marilyn Barber 298-5096 
 
Worship Ministry 
Penny Duff 748-3178 
 

UUA Trustee Tidbits from Joan Lund 
 

Boston was experiencing a tragic and sad time while the UUA Board of Trustees met at 25 
Beacon Street. There was a surreal aura about our time together as we watched the various law 
enforcement teams “manhunt” the grounds of the Massachusetts State House while all of Boston 
was on lockdown. When the security measures were lifted I was able to take a night walk around 
the Boston Common with a Board colleague. On Sunday evening I visited the memorial set up by 
Bostonians and friends near the finish line of Boston Marathon. Of note early during this meeting 
we welcomed Katie Rigdon, Youth Observer, to fill out the term of Katherine Allen who is a 
Trustee-at-Large. 
 
What follows will be some of what went on at the pre-meeting and meeting (from my perspective) 
and other information. As always if you have questions/comments in general, please email/
telephone me at jlund@uua.org or 813-931-9727. The April Board of Trustees Packet was posted 
before the meeting and can be found at www.uua.org through the BOT link. The UUA 
Governance Manual can be found at http://uua.org/aboutus/governance/policy/index.shtml.  
 
As those of you who routinely read the Trustee Report following a UUA Board of Trustees (BOT) 
meeting already know, the actual BOT meetings are on the Saturday and Sunday time we spend 
together. This time our meeting was spread over several days and although we met for several 
hours on Sunday all of us attended Arlington Street UU Church (3 blocks from the bombings 
during the Boston Marathon, for worship. I returned to Tampa on Monday. 
 
UUA President, Rev. Peter Morales 
Pres. Morales had submitted two reports to the BOT before the meeting. These can be found on 
line in the April BOT packet. One titled UUA Strategic Plan, April, 2013 outlines the proposal for 
our new UUA headquarters in the context of implementing our UUA larger vision as expressed in 
the Ends. The strategies for realizing the Ends are: Engage the religious affections and aspirations 
of our people; unleash, guide and resource our people; develop leadership that is entrepreneurial, 
courageous and grounded; help our movement cross the borders of race, class, and culture; and be 
a national and international voice for compassion, peace, justice and equality. According to Rev. 
Morales we live in a period of rapid and unpredictable cultural upheaval. This means our UUA 
will have to do two critically important things both in the short term and over the next generation: 
Partner with our member congregations as they face cultural and demographic shifts now 
underway, and explore ways that UUism can expand beyond its base of traditional congregations. 
In the next five years key initiatives are currently underway: The implementation of the 
recommendations that came from the Strategic Review of Professional Ministries; continued 
nurturing and support of increasing number of people of color who serve UU congregations; 
positioning our UUA as a key leader in progressive religion in the U.S.; nurturing new forms of 
congregational organization; continue to complete the process of regionalization of field staff; a 
focus on harnessing creativity and initiative throughout our movement; expansion of social justice 
and public witness efforts collaboratively; and the development and implementation of new 
models of stewardship and support for our Association.  
 
In the next ten years and beyond it is not possible to predict what cultural shifts will affect UUism. 
Also it is hard to predict size and configuration of our Association. However two main strategic 
directions will continue: supporting member congregations and the exploration of new ways to 
engage persons who share our values. There will be major budget priorities driven by the 
Leadership Council strategy: continued direct service to congregations through field staff; 
preserved efforts to create communications strategy designed to reach beyond walls of current 
member congregations; implementation of Strategic Review of Professional Ministries; and the 
launch of a comprehensive fundraising campaign.   
Membership in our UUA is flat in 2013. If data from the Philippines is excluded, the numbers 
show a decline of 181 members, or 0.1 percent.  
 

      “UUA” continued on page 6….. 
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UUWomenSpirit invites you to Remember Your Essence  May 15-19, 2013 
 
We invite you to come to and shed your worries , Leave your troubles and everyday stress behind 
Join us at the UU Womenspirit 2013 Spring Institute(5/15-17) and Gathering (5/17-19)  at The Mountain 
Retreat & Learning Center in Highlands, NC 
 
Celebrate, rejuvenate, connect, reconnect and…Remember Your Essence 
For information more information:  uuwomenspirit.org 

…..UUA from page 5 
Linkage with UUA member congregations 
Detailed data regarding the linkage work completed over a period of time was included in the April Board packet. The Linkage 
Working Group recommended two types of staff support for the smaller UUA Board: a paid administrative staff person who sets up 
interviews and manages materials, and a volunteer skilled in sample selection, crafting surveys and interview guides, and analyzing 
results. The BOT received a memorandum from the Director of Youth and Young Adult Ministries, Carey McDonald. Guidelines 
have been developed to meet policies 2.14.10(a) and 2.14.10 for UUA staff interacting with youth and minors in multigenerational 
settings, and how youth lead. Thursday evening the BOT, under the direction of the Linkage Working Group, met to review the years 
of linkage and make recommendations for the work ahead for the smaller BOT. This includes a re-vision of our UUA Ends 
 
Fifth Principle Task Force 2009 Report (5th PTF BG) and Related BOT Work 
The BOT will not be submitting by-laws changes around GA, but rather continue what is a complex conversation. Saturday evening 
was devoted to work on, and as a result of the Administration’s response to a proposal to Staff submitted in March asking for ideas 
for making GA economically accessible. In the Staff response the history of, and current efforts to insure an economically accessible 
GA were documented. The Administration offered two ideas: Virtualization of GA, and GA scholarships.  
Saturday afternoon of GA 2013 will be devoted to “How We Gather” and “How We Govern”. The 5th PTF BOT ad hoc group will 
be finalizing the plans for this time which will include questions for breakout groups and how this information will be used. Making 
GA equitable for delegates will continue as a goal for the BOT after this Trustee’s term ends in June.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Tim Brennan, UUA treasurer and CFO presented information which included a $279,000 projected shortfall in the FY 2013 budget. 
There has been decreased congregational revenue, fewer bequests, and decreased individual giving. This meant the UUA laid off the 
equivalent to10 full-time employees. There were not staff reductions in the districts or regions. 
  
Additional Information 
1) Two of the three mid-America districts (Prairie Star, Central Midwest and Heartland) have voted to become one regional entity, 
MidAmerica Region (since the Board meeting the third district in the region agreed to the merger). 
 
2) The BOT was informed of the launch this summer of a $100 million comprehensive capital campaign over the next five to seven 
years.  
 
3) The BOT proposed money be added to the FY 2014 budget to hire a consultant to work with the BOT and the Administration to 
insure connection between the Administration’s strategy (with the budget) and Association Ends. This came after an executive 
session without the Administration and a lengthy discussion about remediation reports and the fact that the UUA By-laws require the 
BOT to approve a budget and present it to GA each year.  
 
4) The BOT approved a letter to the New Orleans congregations in the wake of the Trustees’ time with those congregations, January, 
2012. The congregations were thanked for their hospitality, and there was acknowledgment of the pain and trauma resulting from the 
Katrina catastrophe. The BOT expressed regret over what happened as a result of UUA decisions that added to that pain. The plenary 
offering at GA 2013 will be collected for the Greater New Orleans Unitarian Universalists. 
 
5) The 2013 Award for Distinguished Service to the Cause of Unitarian Universalism will be given to the Rev. Mel Hoover. 
 
6) The April BOT meeting was the final Boston meeting for Executive vice-President, Kay Montgomery, who is retiring at the end 
of June. And it was the last BOT Boston-based meeting to be presided over by Moderator Gini Courter.  
 
My plan is to write the final Trustee Report following GA 2013. Until then thanks for reading these words.  



Move to Amend 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Move to Amend Advocacy Group and I ask all of you to join me in this effort.   
There will be national protests on May 10; the anniversary of the first decision the Supreme Court made that 
stated that people make up corporations so the corporations should have the same rights as people. While 
corporations may live and die, they surely don’t breathe. 
 
The recent decision by the Supreme Court, Citizens United, decreed that the rights of free speech included 
freedom to spend your money anyway you choose. This let loose an avalanche of money spent on political ads.  
I have read that it is now advised that elected officials need to raise money for 4 hours a day just to have 
enough money to run in their next election.  This certainly cripples our elected officials’ effectiveness. 
 
My pet peeve is corporations right to privacy. Now OSHA has to give notice to inspect the working conditions 
in factories.  What an advantage. This is particularly dangerous in the food processing industry. 
 
Don't forget the protest on May 10th.  I will announce the details later and hope you can join us. 
 
Thank you 
Dorothy Byrne 
 
..corporations have been enthroned and an era of corruption in high places will follow, and the money powers 
of the country will endeavor to prolong it's reign by working upon the prejudices of the people until the wealth 
is aggregated in the hands of a few, and the Republic is destroyed. --Abraham Lincoln 
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Standing on the Side of Love with Immigrant Families 
Comprehensive Immigration Reform – The Time to Act Is NOW! 
Both houses of Congress have begun hearings on this legislation. Advocacy groups have learned that despite national polls in the 
70% range favoring Comprehensive Immigration Reform (CIR), the messages (calls, emails and letters) to Washington, DC follow a 
different pattern: opposers outnumber proponents. This happened in 2007, and CIR was defeated. We must act now and repeatedly 
over the next month.  
 
Here is WHAT you can do: 
LETTERS – Write letters to your U. S. Representative and both U.S. Senators asking their support for Comprehensive Immigration 
Reform that includes a path to citizenship, or  
EMAILS -- Send a message weekly with Comprehensive Immigration Reform—Vote YES in the Subject line to your U. S. 
Representative and both U.S. Senators. Tell them you are a FL resident and live in their District. Easy links will be set-up in the 
weekly InfoNet.  
PHONE CALLS -– Call your U.S. Representative and Senators weekly.  
EDUCATION – Gain a better understanding of this complex issue. Coverage in the NY Times and the Tampa Bay Times has been 
excellent.  
 
Every voice counts -- please ask those who represent you in the U. S. Congress to vote YES on Comprehensive Immigration 
Reform. 
 
Collecting Food for Immigrant Families during May 
The immigrant families that this congregation supports still need your donations of non-perishable food. Added together – one or 
two boxes of cereal or canned vegetables, fruit or soup from each of us – does make a big difference.  
 
Wagons or bins are placed at each entrance to the Church – and under the Social Justice bulletin board in Gilmour Hall for your 
donations. So please grab two additional items the next time you shop – and bring them to Church ANY Sunday during the month of 
May. THANKS! 
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